

PAGE 2072
BROOMFLEET PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting held on 13th April 2021 in the Village Hall, Broomfleet at 7.30 p.m.

Present: Messrs. L. Gibbons (chair), L. Platts, R. Harper (late arrival), G. Copley, J. Hutchinson (vice), D. Hussain
Mesdames. S. Hall, D. Platts (Clerk).

PARISH MEETING

Time allowed for Members of the Public to ask questions or make statements to the Parish Council on any matter(s) they may have a concern or interest in. There were no matters to discuss. The meeting then continued with the Parish Council meeting.

PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

1. **Apologies:** R. Harper to arrive late

2. **Declaration of Pecuniary/Non-Pecuniary Interests:**

The Members as Trustees of the Children's Playground and Playing Field/Recreation Ground declared a representative non-pecuniary interest only in this matter. None

3. **Minutes:**

The minutes of the meeting held 13th April 2021 have been circulated, were then approved, and signed.

4. **Outstanding Matters**

Telephone Box Internal design – LP to investigate, no rush due to Covid.

Fence – Number of panels needed – LP advised 6-10 panels needed LG to order.

Adventure Trail – Secure loose shoe fixings – GC / JH to tighten. GC knows how.

Rocking Horse – Power wash matting – DH to complete

Rocking Horse – Tighten hand & foot grips – JH to complete.

PCSO meeting date – LP spoke with Simon PCSO and have answers to each matter, do you still want him to attend a meeting? – All queries answered, all agreed no meeting needed. LP to update MOP

5. **Rocking Horse Replacement**

Clerk has acquired two quotes both ranging between £2300 - £3300 for like for like replacement. Clerk has managed to get additional quotes if we removed equipment ourselves and provided welfare facilities, but still quotes coming in way over our intended budget. GC asked what the lead time for works to be completed, DP said 11 weeks. GC said that this takes us right up to the middle of summer, which would be a shame if the equipment was not available to enjoy. All agreed to look at this again at back end and if we can secure a grant to help with the costs, now that we know how expensive it is.

6. **Funding Pot ERYC**

Ward Councillor Aitken has written advising of a grant scheme which will become available soon, to help Town & Parish councils boost community activities and recover post covid. It was discussed and the only project we could apply for a grant to help regrow the community is the play park, to encourage young people to enjoy fresh air and open space. We would have to wait until grant parameters are finalised to see if this would cover the park.

7. **Correspondence**

Market Weighton Canal Trail – Update & another letter of support required. The project is having to reapply due to covid and required another letter of support. All agreed to completing a letter of support, Clerk to email.

8. **Publications**

Humberside Police – March 2021

9 **Accounts**

To consider the schedule below.

Income Received Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

Community Account

None

Money Manager Account (quarterly statement)

Interest 05.03.21	£	0.02
-------------------	---	------

Money Manager Account – Playground (quarterly statements)

Interest 27.03.21	£	0.01
-------------------	---	------

Accounts Paid Since Last Meeting or Not Declared at Last Meeting

Community Account	£	7215.93
--------------------------	----------	----------------

PMG (grass cut) 10.02.21 – 584 not cashed	£	72.00
---	---	-------

D Platts (wages) 09.03.21 – 586 cashed	£	915.60
--	---	--------

Balances as per statements received April 2021

Community Account	25.02.21 – 24.03.21	£	7287.93
--------------------------	---------------------	---	---------

Money Manager Account	25.02.21 - 24.03.21	£	981.90
------------------------------	---------------------	---	--------

Money Manager Account – Playground Account	25.02.21 – 24.32.20	£	564.62
---	---------------------	---	--------

checked, & Ok'd by Chair.

10. Any Other Business

RH asked what the laws are and what can be done with MOP parking on the pavement half and half. Clerk advised there is currently no law that prevents this, but there is currently a law trying to be passed in parliament regarding this. Clerk advised however if there is a traffic obstruction due to this get a photo and report direct to ERYC.

SH said that MOP's are asking when the pavements are getting screeded as they are getting, worse. Clerk advised that at the last walkabout our pavements were on the next program, however covid has halted/delayed services, but will ask the question to Jim McGivern ERYC.

SH asked if we could report a pothole at Chapel Garth, LP said that he has not seen one but will look and if found will report.

GC asked if the defib is pat tested regularly, Clerk advised that it is not required as all parts of the defib have a chip/battery life and will not work once dates expired. LP said that he and DP check the defib weekly so would see if any problems.

JH asked if we could investigate costs & planning to erect a flagpole in the VH grounds. Clerk to email Jim McGivern to see if Planning is still needed and how much, once we are clear on planning then will look at pole costs.

DP asked if she could investigate a new noticeboard as the current one has been repaired so many times, but now every time the door is opened the frame comes off to?

11. Date of Next Meeting

Tuesday 18th May 2021

THERE BEING NO FURTHER BUSINESS THE MEETING CLOSED AT 8.15 P.M.

Chair:

Date: